Malton & Norton Area Partnership

Minutes Of Meeting Held Online
On Monday 08-Feb-21

Present: Circulation:
Martin Brompton Chairman All members
Matthew Lishman Apologies
Philip Mooring Jan Devos

David Lloyd Williams (audio only)
Paul Emberley

1.0 | Replacement Bridge
The bridge appears to be in place following the recent flooding.

There has been no response from the two contractors (Brian Swales and J Thackeray & Sons

Ltd) approached for the bridge repair work. Progress quotations. MB
2.0 | Recovery of Records
Following the last meeting Sarah Oswald has not responded to a request to recover records
covering the Board Walk project. Follow up with a further request. PE
3.0 | Friends of Lady Spring Wood
Flooding and Covid 19 pandemic have prevented any progress.
Mike & Janice Gwilliam have expressed an interest in improving the signage at Orchard Fields
and the Roman Fort. They have been referred to the MTC Clerk to discuss possible grant
funding.
Lady Spring Wood is leased from the Fitzwilliam Estate. Make contact with the new Fitzwilliam MB
agent when she takes up her post after the 4™ March.
Following the Covid pandemic the Ryedale Community Support Organisation have a bank of new MB/ML
volunteers. Arrange to meet the organisers.
Approach the County Hall Countryside Service through Janice Gwilliam for potential help with MB
volunteers.
4.0 | Cycle Path Project
A request to the Police Commission’s Safety Fund for a grant of £20k for a cycle path between
Malton & Hovingham resulted in an award of £5,600. NYCC Highways Authority are not
available for support and it is proposed to use the grant to commission consultants to complete a
design, specification and cost estimate with a view to using the information to raise further grants
for the construction.
A condition of the grant is no monies are spent on VAT. Approach Malton Town Council and MB
Swinton Parish Council with a view to using them to recover the VAT.
Also approach RDC with a similar view to recovery of the VAT. MB/ML
If the Councils are unable to recover the VAT a contribution of £250 towards the cost to be made
from MNAP funds.
5.0 | Finances
MNAP current account stands at £2,096.06
£1,000 to be ring fenced for payment to MTC for the Fitzwilliam annual lease.
The Portas Fund is held by RDC and is believed to have some £3,900 unspent. Approach RDC MB/ML

to confirm the value and with a view to transferring the fund to MNAP.
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